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SCHERR LAW FIRM ANNOUNCES CANDIDATE WINNERS   

FOR INAUGURAL SCHOLARSHIP AND INTERNSHIP PROGRAM  
  
EL PASO, TEXAS — October 5, 2023 — Scherr Law Firm in partnership with Northwest Early College High School 
officially announces the names of the winning candidates for the Scherr Law Firm’s First Annual Scholarship and 
Internship Program: Yamilette Contreras, Brandon Enciso, Sebastian Esparza and Jacob Lozano. The Internship 
runs the week of October 9-13, 2023. 
  
Maxey M. Scherr, founder of the Scherr Law Firm, has put together an Internship Program to showcase the wide 
array of concentrations available in the legal field with help of several notable Judges, attorneys and civic leaders 
in the El Paso area: Judge Kathleen Cardone, Judge Annabell Perez, District Attorney and EPISD Board Member 
Alex Cuellar, Former City Council Member and Attorney Steve Ortega, County Attorney Christina Sanchez, Attorney 
Melissa Untereker, Attorney Matthew Dekoatz. Former City Council Member and ADL Southwest Coordinator Peter 
Svarzbein and El Paso Chihuahuas Director Angela Olivas. With their guidance, students will perform a variety of 
real-life tasks, acquire necessary skills for their pending legal careers and fine-tune their resumes for college 
applications.  
  
In addition, Scherr Law Firm and Ms. Maxey M. Scherr will present scholarship checks to each intern for colleges 
of their choice.  
  
Each applicant filled out an application, wrote an essay describing a challenge/obstacle they have overcome or 
reason why they wanted to be an attorney and submitted their transcripts. Future applicants can find the application 
online at www.scherrlawfirm.com. The next Scherr Law Firm Scholarship and Internship Program will run during 
Summer 2024.  
  
Licensed in Texas, New Mexico and Illinois, Maxey M. Scherr ensures her clients get the respect they deserve 
when a trucking accident or brain injury affects their lives physically, emotionally and financially. Scherr is Board 
Certified and serves on numerous boards specializing in the areas of trucking law and brain injury. In addition to 
her doctorate from Texas Tech School of Law, Scherr also possesses a Psychology degree from the University of 
Massachusetts-Boston and undertook postgraduate coursework in Neuroscience at Harvard University.  
  
For more information, contact 915-881-4111, email info@scherrlawfirm.com or visit the firm’s web page at 
www.scherrlawfirm.com. 
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